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BULLETIN 
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f L c L E 
Cedarville1 Ohio 

A Baptist College of Liberal Arts 
"For the Word of God, and the testimony of Jesus Christ:;, Revelation 1:9 

Volume 38 JUNE, 1956 Number 9 

SO YOU WANT AN 
ACCREDITED EDUCATION! 

By JOHN H. STOLL, Registrar 

In this day and age of accredited standards, 
approval of various trade articles, guarantees, 
etc. many people are asking the question, "Is 
Cedarville College accredited?" This is a very 
broad and relative question because one needs 
to define what is meant by "accredited". There­
fore, I shall try to acquaint you with the stand­
ing that we enjoy here at Cedarville. 

At the present time Cedarville College stu­
dents are able to gain training that is recognized 
throughout the country, not only in undergrad­
U;_ate colleges and universities, but also by grad­
uate schools with respect to working for a post­
graduate degree. In the present report for 1956 
of the American Association of Collegiate Re­
gistrars and Admissions Officers, Cedarville 
College is listed as having up to and including, 
fours years of college work acceptable as trans­
fer credit, and that our graduates with the ap­
propriate baccalaureate degree are able to pre­
sent credits to enable them t,o continue work in 
a graduate school towards Master's and Doctor's 
Degrees. This work is validated by satisfactory 
work in the school for a period of one semester. 
This means that Cedarville College has a stand~ 
ing comparable to other colleges and that if any 
of our students do satisfactory work here and 
elsewhere their credits are good throughout the 
country. 

The trustees of the college are currently work­
ing in conjunction with the Ohio State Depart-

ment of Education to obtain recognition for 
teacher certification. We are hopeful that soon 
we will be able to certify teachers in the ele­
mentary and secondary fields. At the present 
we are offering majors in Bible, Education, 
English and Literature, Music, Social Science 
and General Science. In addition the college 
also offers teaching fields working toward 
school teaching certification in General Science, 
History, Languages, and Physical Education. 

With a crying need not only for school teach­
ers but even more so, Christian school teachers 
and an educated Christian constituency, Cedar­
ville College offers a unique opportunity aca­
demically and spiritually for any young person 
desirous of a fine competent Christian education. 

SPECIAL BULLETIN 

A paragraph in the President's Letter 
will explain why the $9,00<0 offer toward 
the debt retirement program has been ex­
tended to July 15. As of June 7th we 
need $2,874.21. Send your gift to Cedar­
ville College today so that we will be able 
to care for this obligation by July 15th. 



Pictorial Glimpse of 
Cedarville College 

1. Administration and Sdence 
Buildings. 

2. A Close Call. 
3, Milner Chapel. 
4.Miss Lydia Woods, a volun· 

teer full-time worker. 
5, Scenes from the college 

picnic. 

6, A College Baseball Game, 
7. Dormitory life. 
8. Professor Turnbull a n d 

some of his students. 
9. Office staff. 

10, Faculty, staff and studenH 
1955-56, 
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THE PRESIDENT'S LETTER 
Dear Friends: 

This is the day after graduation! As we look 
back over the years' activities we praise the 
Lord for '.His goodness to us. We have seen His 
hand working in our behalf as He has guided us, 
supplied our needs and helped us face insur­
mountable difficulties. "The Lord hath done 
great things for us whereof we are glad." 

This will be our last bulletin for the summer 
months. It is prepared especially for young 
people who are looking forward to college next 
fall. The inside_ pages of this issue are given 
over entirely to pictures which tell the story of 
Cedarville College better than two pages of 
words could ever tell it. Registrar John R. 
Stoll's article briefly describes the courses offer­
ed and states the recognition enjoyed by Cedar­
ville College. At the present time we have more 
students enrolled for the fall semester than at 
any, other time in our history at this season of 
the year. Since our dormitory facilities are lim­
ited we urge prospective students to make ap­
plication now if they are interested in beginning 
college training next September. Classes begin 
Wednesday, September 12 at 8 A.M. 

I want to thank each one of you for your part 
in helping to reduce our debt. The friends of 
our college have sacrificially given to make 
Cedarville College a debt free institution. At 
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graduation time we needed $3106.21 to be free 
of a $30',000 debt which faced us last year. I am 
quite sure that this d'ebt would have been entire­
ly eliminated if you had received your envelope 
a week or so earlier. We regret that the print­
ing company did not deliver the envelopes on 
the scheduled date so we were unable to mail 
them on time. Because of this hinderance the 
two friends who have promised the $9,000 have 
agreed to extend the offer until July 15th. If 
you have not used the envelope received through 
the mail a few days ago, will you consider this 
need and mail your gift today. If you have lost 
the envelope, place your gift in an ordinary en­
velope mark it "d'ebt retirement" and mail it to 
the college. Remember July 15th is the deadline! 

Many of our faculty members will be going 
to summer school to prepare for a more efficient 
ministry in the classroom. As you know our 
faculty and staff will be paid during the summer 
months as though school were still in session. 
In ord'er to pay these salaries up to date we must 
have a regular income in the form of gifts from 
churches and individuals. During the summer we 
have no income from student fees and tuition. In 
May 1£55 we received $3,022.29 in gifts; in May 
1956 gifts for the general fund totaled $3,111.14 
but ,over $4,000 in additional gifts came into the 
college office for the debt retirement fund. We 
faced real financial problems last summer due 
to the fact that the June gifts totaled only 
$2,482.23. It was necessary at that time to make 
a special appeal so in July our friends came to 
the rescue and sent gifts totaling $6,183.73. We 
do not enjoy making special appeals and witn 
your help during June, July and August we will 
not find it necessary to write a special letter 
about the need for money. 

It is our prayer that you will have a good va­
cation time. We hope some of you will visit our 
campus during the summer. The administraton 
building will be open each week, Monday thru 
Friday fl"Om 9 A.M. to 5 P .M. and someone on 
our staff will be here to answer any questions 
and give you a "guided tour" of the campus. 

Sincerely in Christ, 
JAMES T. JEREMIAH. 
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